
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	       March 12, 2020 
Quilting Bees of Murfreesboro             Minutes 
St. Marks United Methodist Church

1267 North Rutherford Blvd

Murfreesboro, Tenn 37130


Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by President Jan R. at 10:10 am


Visitors and New members welcome: There were no new visitors or new members at 
todays meeting.


Reports: 

Treasurer’s Report:The report was approved by all after a motion to approve was made 
by Sara P and seconded by Lorrie C.


Secretary Report:The minutes from the Feb. meeting were approved by all without 
discussion after a motion was made by Carol B. and seconded by Sara P.


Charity Report: Roxanne B reported that we have 52 quilts completed/in process.  9 for 
redbird boys, 13 for Redbird girls, 27 are undesignated.   Not all are in the closet.


Old Business: 

Pictures: Roxanne is needing pictures for our new members for the directory. Please 
see her.


Quilt Show Committee:Chairman Lorrie C. gave an update. The Logo quilt will be 
chosen today. The post cards will be ready by assembly day for distribution. The 
vendor forms will go out next week. If any member has any ideas please share with 
Lorrie and her committee.


Sunshine Committee: Pat B. is not here today so please keep your hearts and bring to 
our next business meeting. A get well card was sent to Lynda P. after her recent 
surgery.


Set Up Committee: Lorrie C reported for Nancy. Lorrie has the sign up sheets. Pam 
and Kitty volunteered to assist today. Please write your phone # down on the sign up 
sheets. Our expectations are that every member will volunteer two times over the 
course of a calendar year to either set up or take down.


TVQA Meeting: Our guild did the show and tell for the Feb. TVQA meeting. 26 quilts 
were shown. Special thanks to Lissa for bringing 10 of her quilts, and to Charlotte for 



arranging an opportunity to gather the quilts. This was necessary due to the 
cancellation of our business meeting in Feb. due to weather. We felt this was a good 
number of quilts to show.


 Assembly day will be held on Sat. July 18 at Rock Springs Middle school in smyrna, 
Tn. Speaker Cindy Williams “The Math Whisperer” and guest Lucy from Lucy’s Love 
Blankets. Online Registration started on March 5 and will end on June 30. The Iris guild 
is sponsoring this years Assembly day.


future quilt shows are Clarksville on Sept. 18-19, and Cookville Cot. 9-10.


Irene Andrews, 96 years old founding member of TVQA recently passed away. 


New Business:


Pigeon Forge challenge: Rebecca T. Showed the guild the Certificate , Ribbon and 
$100.00 check for winning the challenge of the Quiltfest. Thank you Rebecca for 
leading the way in this endeavor.  Thank each of our members for their entries. 


Tornado Relief: Much discussion was held among the members as to how to help with 
the relief effort of the middle Tenn. tornado victims. Discussion centered on whether to 
donate quilts or money, when, how much etc. The decision was made to donate the 
$100.00 from the Quiltfest winnings to HopeForce International to be used for the 
people of Middle Tenn.  The motion was made by Roxanne and seconded by Lori S. 
and approved by all.


Kim L. discussed Andrew Lee’s upcoming visit on April 9. Husbands will be allowed 
after an ok was received from Andres.


Facebook group. Natalie is the administrator and is not here today. Our concern is that 
it is no longer private. She will be looking into it.


BOM: the 4th link will go up for April’s block on the Bee’s website.


Iaci F.’s workshop. The guild needs a minimum of 10 people to host a class. supplies 
are $16.00 and Charlotte has the sign up sheet. 


UFO: Last months challenge we held via facebook as we did not have our business 
meeting. The Feb winner was Natalie.   Next months’ challenge is #9 for April.


an explanation of the UFO challenge was given for our new members. 


LOGO Quilt !!!!    Congratulations to winner Barbara C. .Her quilt was chosen from a 
field of 4. All of these were beautiful.




Door Prizes:  We had two separate drawings today. Winners of the guild door prizes 
were Diane S; Roxanne ; Rhena W; Maggie M; Nanette F; and Karen D. 


Carla C. Had a special drawing today from Quiltfolk magazine. This was a special offer 
to quilt guilds sponsored by Quiltfolk. Thank you Carla for doing this for us. We had 
many winners including, Phyllis M; Carmen S; Carol B; Earline E; Jeanna D; Charlotte 
M; Barbara P; Peggy S; Jan R; Kim L; Terri ; Jean; Kitty M; Bonnie W; Diane S; Susie G; 
Pam R; Lorrie C; and Betty.


 the prizes included a puzzle, issues of individual magazines featuring Minn; Cal, and 
Utah, calendars, and gift cards. 


Show and Tell: 


Meeting adjourned at 11:54 after a motion by Lori S. and seconded by Charlotte M.


Ladies, At the end of our sit and sew after the business meeting, we received word 
from the administrators of the church that the church was closed to all outside 
gatherings as of today. This is due to the Corona Virus. We wil be in touch via facebook 
group and our website until then.  Please stay safe.


Submitted by,


Karen Dye secretary


